






Item 3  Reports 

 Suffolk Police—See separate report  “All 

Change for Suffolk” 

Dear Colleague,  

 

We are about to embark on the next stage of our change programme, which involves a re-design of local policing.  As a 
valued partner or stakeholder, we would like to thank you for the contributions you have made to helping the Constabu-
lary shape its plans, and provide you with some important information regarding the future strategic direction of the 
organisation. 

 

A special edition of ‘Constables County’ (Suffolk Constabulary’s internal publication) is attached to provide you with an 
overview of our plans which will take effect from 1 April 2016. 

 

The Constabulary is working towards bridging a funding gap of at least £20.5 million by April 2020.   Alongside this, our 
recent strategic assessment clearly outlines a significant departure from ‘traditional crime’ and a new emphasis on pro-
tecting vulnerable people and specialist crime such as cyber-crime.  As a result, the Suffolk Local Policing Review is un-
derway to identify how policing services can be redesigned to better respond to today’s demands and to deliver required 
savings. 

 

The Constabulary and the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner have worked hard to develop a future policing 
model that is cost effective, (Suffolk is already the fourth lowest cost Constabulary in the country) and is guided by the 
fundamental aim of protecting communities and enhancing services whilst delivering the Police and Crime Plan.  We 
have consulted widely with staff, partners and stakeholders and have carried out extensive demand analysis to inform 
our re-design.   

 

We are continuing to work with other public sector organisations such as Health and local authorities to work in a more 
integrated way to ensure public money is spent wisely, and that more emphasis is placed on working together to pre-
vent problems, thereby reducing demand and enhancing services. 

 

Our partners have been involved from the outset and we are keen for this to continue. If you have any views, queries or 
concerns please feel free to contact the Constabulary’s change team via email at suffolkchange-
team@suffolk.pnn.police.uk or the Police and Crime Commissioner at spcc@suffolk.pnn.police.uk. 

 
We are confident that the new operating model will give the people of Suffolk a police service that can deal efficiently 
and effectively with modern day policing challenges, and can keep people safe now and in the future. 

 
 
Temporary Chief Constable Gareth Wilson     Police and Crime Commissioner Tim Passmore  
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Item 10—Procurement of External Audit 
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